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LD 1758, An Act to Eliminate the Deposit Requirements for Containers of Limited and Restricted Use 

Pesticides, was voted out of the ACF Committee ought to pass on February 7. Most likely it will coast 

through the floor vote as well. 

 

In anticipation of that development, the Board needs to determine whether it wishes to repeal Chapter 

21 in its entirety, or replace the deposit and return requirements with provisions consistent with state 

and federal law. For instance, you may want to retain the standards in Section A(5), covering container 

rinsing. In addition, guidance on lawful disposal of pesticide containers may be useful for all parties. 

Finally, the title of Chapter 21, Pesticide Container Disposal and Storage, suggests that storage is 

covered, but it really isn’t. Chapter 20 has some storage language, but it is somewhat vague (see 

below). Pesticide labels also provide very vague storage and disposal requirements. 

 
Excerpt from Chapter 20, Section 3. Pesticide Storage and Disposal 
 

A. Unused pesticides, whether in sealed or open containers, must be kept in a secure enclosure 

and otherwise maintained so as to prevent unauthorized use, mishandling or loss; and so as 

to prevent contamination of the environment and risk to public health. 

 

The staff needs to know how the Board would like to proceed and whether or not to start drafting 

general standards language to retain in Chapter 21. 


